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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE

Well, here it is the end of June already and Mother Nature has been taking a leak on us
all month long! Wettest June on record . . . which isn’t a good thing. Numerous softball
rainouts, golf league rainouts, a wet Germanfest, and then one of the soggiest National
Softball Tournaments ever. But did that deter us? I think not! Was it over when the
Germans bombed Pearl Harbor? NO! ‘Cause when the goin’ gets tough, Turners gets

goin’!

First off, a big Thank You to Ed Keller and all of the Germanfest volunteers for their time
and effort this year. Thanks to Dianne and Dean, Laura and Brian, Nick and Larry, Mary
Lou and the kitchen helpers, Joy and the Kuchen crew, and all the other volunteers that
helped. I know the rain kept a bunch of people away this year, but we carried on-
ward. There were a few times that we were short on volunteers, so we need to make a
distinct push to have more members volunteer next year. We always need your
help. Also, I want to apologize to everyone regarding the parking ticket reimbursement

situation. That was my fault. We will get it straightened out next year, I promise!

Mother Nature also did her best to drown out the National Softball Tourney, but we per-
severed! After constant rain and wind the night before, there was a 10% chance that
we would get the tournament in. But with the leadership of Jim Markland, and every-
one’s help getting the ball diamonds prepared, we were able to get the entire tourna-
ment in on Saturday Night (and Sunday morning)! Congratulations to Team Lewis for
winning the 1st Place Trophy, and also to Family Mowing Service for 2nd Place! It was
great to see old friends from Aurora and Covington . . . and Cincinnati too! Thanks to Bill
and Margaret for putting the Ribfest together. It’s not every day we get the smell of ribs
wafting through the air at the Club! Hopefully, everybody had a good time and ate
well. The ribs were great, so thanks to all of the contestants and to Tim Longardner for

taking home 1st Place!

Also, thanks to Cari for getting the beer tasting event put together. It turned out great
and everybody seemed to be having a good time. I know the bar business was good
Saturday night!

Here’s hoping that July is as dry as June was wet!

See you at the Club!

D.J.

SAVE THE DATES!!!!!!

October 3, 2015—National Council

Octoberfest—Hosted by the Wagner’s.
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Anyone wanting to have a special event, Birthday, Anniversary, etc. recog-
nized, please send to the publications e-mail or to the Sunshine Commit-
tee.

NEW MEMBERS
Welcome to the following new members who were voted in at the June General Meeting: Jason and Jan
Arbogast and their children, Lucia, Joseph, Jordan, and Annie, Candace Carrillo and her children Breana,
Nicholas, Hope, and Faith, Keegan Carroll, Tyler Carroll, Daniel Church, Nick Diem, Shane Dunwiddie, Adam
Estoclet, Tyler Freimuth, Jordan Kindig, Thomas Mendez, David and Tammy Neilands and their children,
Dennis and Kaitlyn, Josh and Jill Pickett and their children Mariah and Monica, Alli Read and her son,
Carter, Phil and Krisy Troxell and their son, Trey, Jeremy and Nicole Wilson and their children, Sydney,

Rhett, and Sophie.

Welcome back to the members who were reinstated in June: Kim Acoff, Nate Fleming, Ryan Foss, Alex Har-
vey, Steve Jones, Jacob Kindig, Alex McKinstry, Justin Medeiros, Mark Parnin, Lukas Richardson, Tony

Sedelmyer, Temujin Sery, Lauren and Shane Tirey, and Sallye Uhen.

A BIG THANK YOU to all my kuchen crew:

Linda Landin, Jan Kleinschmidt, Julie Kenny, Deb Axson,
Jan Davis, Margaret, and my family, D.J, Jill, Aunt Cissy
And Wendy who hung w/me every day. You are the Kuchen Krunchers.

Joy Wagner Anderson

THANK YOU

Rib Cook Off

Our first rib cook-off was June 27, 2015. After a stormy beginning, things finally did get under
way. Thanks to all the cooks who made this event possible: Mitch Wentz & Texas Rob, Jeff
“Tiny” Hansen & Joe “Bones” Wagner, Tim Longardner & Greg Miller, Chris Osterhout, and Bill
Stephens.

The winners were:
1st place $100.00 Tim Longarnder
2nd place $ 60.00 Bill Stephens
3rd place $ 40.00 Chris Osterhout

Thanks to the judges who said it was a very hard decision because all the ribs were so good:
Bev Fairchild, Nancy Miller, and Dave Horacek.

A special thanks to our sponsors who donated the prize money: Vorndran & Associates – DJ
Wagner, Shady Nook – Scooter Schmidt, and KRT Enterprises – Rex Coak.

Thanks to the cooks and ticket buyers, we raised $387.30. All proceeds will go to the play-
ground renovations.



PLEASE REMEMBER: You must be a Turner member to purchase alcoholic beverages from

the Fort Wayne Turners. If you are bringing a guest to the club, you must sign them into

the guest book. There is no maximum amount of times a member can sign in a the SAME

guest in any period of time. Once you have both signed the guestbook, you may purchase

drinks for your guest for the night.

Please be mindful of the alcohol rules and if you bring any non-members you must pur-

chase and alcoholic drinks for them. We can not afford to be fined by the state excise. It

General Information

WEBSITE
INFORMATION
District Website-
centralstatesturners.org

National Website-
americanturners.org

Fort Wayne Website-
fortwayneturners.org

RENTAL INFORMATION
Club facilities, dining room, gym, pavilion, or softball diamonds have a set charge
for personal rental, no charge for a Society function. The dining room is available
at no charge to only Turner members for a funeral dinner for their immediate fam-
ily (spouse, mother, father, grandparents, and children). For more information,
contact 2nd Vice President, Margaret Stephens at 260-414-4459. Contact email
is Billsplace2@frontier.com.

CLUB HOURS

BAR:

Monday-Saturday 3pm-10pm unless business warrants

Sunday 12pm-6pm unless business warrants

KITCHEN:

Monday-Friday 5:30pm-9pm

Saturday 3pm-9pm

Sunday 12pm-6pm
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*Please contact Joy Bodine of address, phone number, or email changes….

joybodine@gmail.com (260)338-1965



SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT
1 2 3 4

Independence Day
Club Closed

5

Club Closed

6

Germanfest Meeting

Sr. men’s Softball

Men’s Basketball

7

Board Meeting

Gymnastics

8

General Meeting

Gym Closed

9

Gymnastics

Women’s Softball

10

Bill Whetstone
Tournament

11
Monthly Draw
Bill Whetstone
Tournament
3-Rivers Parade

12

Bill Whetstone
Tournament

13

Sr. Men’s Softball

Men’s Basketball

14

Gymnastics

15
Gym Closed

Police/Firemen
Softball Tournament

16

Gymnastics

Women’s Softball

17

Men’s Softball

18

19

Co-Ed Softball

20

Sr. Men’s Softball

Men’s Basketball

21

National Festival
Aurora

22

National Festival

23

National Festival

Women’s Softball

24

National Festival

Men’s Softball

25

National Festival

26

Co-Ed Softball

27

Sr. men’s Softball

Men’s Basketball

28

Gymnastics

29

Gym Closed

30

Women’s Softball

31

Men’s Softball

150 YEARS
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